



Tel.: +1 204 943-3178 Fax: +1 204 943-4948 wsp.com

DECEMBER 19, 2017

REF. NO.: 17M-00806-00

CITY FILE NO.: 17-G-01

TO: BUSINESSES/RESIDENTS

Dear Sir/Madam:

RE: CITY OF WINNIPEG

TRURO CREEK CULVERTS REPLACEMENT AT WINCHESTER STREET AND LINWOOD STREET AND ASSOCIATED ROAD WORK

We wish to advise you that construction on Winchester Street and Linwood Street is scheduled to commence in early January 2018, as part of the Truro Creek culverts replacement and road work project for the City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department.

It is expected that construction on your street will take approximately thirteen (13) weeks to complete in winter for the culvert replacements and nine (9) weeks in spring/summer for the road work. The work will include: excavation, replacement of the steel culverts with concrete box culverts, sidewalk renewal, railing replacement, utility and underground infrastructure adjustments, reconstruction of the street near the culverts with concrete curb and gutter, pavement improvements, and lighting improvements.

Winchester Street and Linwood Street (in the block between Ness Avenue and Silver Avenue) will be closed to all traffic in the vicinity of the culverts at the Truro Creek for the duration of each of the two (2) project phases.

The back lane on Linwood Street with access immediately northwest of the Linwood Street culvert will have this access point closed in spring/summer for Linwood Street road work. The north access to this back lane will be kept open at all times.

Parking & Pedestrian Access

Parking on the street will not be permitted in the immediate vicinity of the culvert and roadway during construction. These areas will be signed and/or cordoned-off accordingly. Pedestrian access across the culverts will not be maintained throughout the duration of the project.

Garbage and Recycling

Garbage and Recycling will continue to be picked up at the regular times. Please ensure that your house number is clearly marked on both your garbage bin and recycling bin. The Contractor will be responsible for relocating your bins to an area where they can be accessed by the collection trucks and the emptied bins will then be returned before the end of the day.

We recognize the fact that this will cause you some inconvenience and disruption during its course and we thank you for your understanding and patience during construction.

Those persons with accessibility needs, moving requirements, social functions, any underground appurtenances such as sprinkler systems, lighting cables, etc. within 6 m (20 ft.) of the street curb line, or any other questions are asked to contact Bob Bowles from WSP Canada Group Limited (WSP) at (204) 259-5410 during regular working hours. More information about this project is also available at Winnipeg.ca/TruroCreek. Your patience during construction will be much appreciated.

Yours sincerely,

WSP Canada Group Limited

Jim Lukashenko, P.Eng.

Manager

Bridges & Structures, Manitoba

c. Scott Gillingham - Councillor, St. James - Brooklands - Weston Ward

Debbie Mikulik - City of Winnipeg, Customer Services

Damir Muhurdarevic, P.Eng. - City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department

